

T CITITLE PERSONNEL

City Council
of the
City of Los Angeles
City Hall

Zone 12

September 1, 1955

COMMITTEES

Mr. Walter O'Malley, President Brooklyn Dodgers Ebbets Field New York, N.Y.

Dear Mr. O'Malley:

On the 22nd day of August, 1955, the members of the Los Angeles City Council unanimously voted to telegraph you as follows:

"CITY COUNCIL LOS ANGELES TODAY UNANIMOUSLY ADOPTED MOTION
THAT THE PRESIDENT OF YOUR ORGANIZATION BE ADVISED LOS ANGELES
IS SERIOUSLY INTERESTED IN MAKING A HOME FOR A MAJOR LEAGUE
CLUB AND THE COUNCIL WOULD APPRECIATE YOUR VISITING LOS
ANGELES FOR A SERIOUS CONFERENCE AND INSPECTION OF OUR
FACILITIES."

As of this date, we have not received any reply to this wire.

The Los Angeles City Council is the official governing body for the City of Los Angeles. On numerous occasions the City Council has voiced its interest in obtaining a major league baseball club for the local populous. Councilman Roybal and I feel that in time major league ball will be played here. We are merely desirous of speeding up the progress.

On September 20, and for the week thereafter, my colleague, Councilman Edward R. Roybal and I, will be in New York at the Waldorf Astoria Hotel on official business. We have been authorized by the Los Angeles City Council to discuss the matter with you for the purpose of bringing recommendations back to them.

We are writing a similar letter to Mr. Horace Stoneham as we have been informed that your club and the New York Giants are both interested in studying the advantages of a new location for your respective ball clubs. In order that we may make the necessary plans, we would very much appreciate a prompt reply.

Very truly yours,

ROSALIND WIENER WYMAN

Councilwoman - 5th District

RWW: 18